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Online Safety Newsletter 
April/May 2024   Issue 11. 

Welcome back! In this issue we follow up on a 
recent message included in Ms Westcott’s 
newsletter about our expectations for children who 
bring a phone into school. We share advice on things 
to consider before buying a phone for your child and 
give guidance on how to setup the phone in order to 
keep them safe once they have it.   

 
 
 
 
 

Get in touch! 
Do you have a question or topic about 
online safety you’d like help with? Email 
the school office with ‘Online Safety’ in the 
subject and we’ll do our best to include it 
in the next edition.   
 
 

  

Does my child really need a phone? 
 
We found some useful guidance to support our families 
when making the decision about when to give a device to 
their child.  
 
1. Why do you want to get a phone? Whilst deciding if it 

is time for your child to have their first phone can be a 
great opportunity to find out what your child expects to 
use their phone for. This could be for connecting with 
friends, playing games, for keeping in touch whilst out 
of the house or other reasons. 
 

2. What do you like about using one? You can ask your 
child about their favourite apps or games, what they 
like using their phone for, or you can ask them to show 
you how to play or use their favourite game or website. 

 
3. What would you do if something worrying or upsetting 

happened whilst using your phone? You can ask them 
about the places they can go to find the safety advice, 
find out what they know about privacy settings, and ask 
them how to report or block on the services they use. 

 
4. Set some ground rules! Discuss the responsibility that 

comes with having a device. Have open conversations 
about how and when they can use their phone. Work 
together to agree limits on screen time and any 
purchases allowed.  

 
The full articles can be found here –  
 
https://www.internetmatters.org/resources/tech-
guide/mobile-phones-for-children/  
 
https://www.familylives.org.uk/advice/primary/health-
and-development/does-your-child-need-a-mobile-phone 
 
https://saferinternet.org.uk/guide-and-resource/parents-
and-carers/phones  

We would strongly recommend setting up parental controls to 
enhance to your child’s safety and privacy.  
 
We have included guides for  
iPhone and android devices and  
showing you how to setup controls 
on age appropriate content and  
access to apps.     

Mobiles at Meridian! 

From September 2024, our policy will be changing to 
only allow children in Year 5 and Year 6 to bring in 
mobile phones if they are walking to and from 
school independently. 

• All mobile phones must be switched off and put 
away in a bag or pocket as soon as entering 
school grounds (this includes waiting at the front 
of the school for the gates to open) at the start 
of the day. 

• All mobile phones must be switched off and 
handed into the school office throughout the 
school day.  

• All mobile phones must be switched off and put 
away in a bag or pocket whilst leaving the school 
grounds at the end of the day.  
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